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At a recent City Council meeting there was much negative public input about the proposal to increase the annual assessments in the 31 Landscape Assessment Districts (LAD’s) in town. These districts are only in developments constructed since 1986 and are mostly on the east side of Petaluma.  





Design standards developed at that time included planting along new arterials, tree planting strips between the sidewalk and the street and landscaping in the center of cul-de-sacs.  A policy decision was made that, as these were neighborhood amenities, neighborhoods would be assessed for their maintenance.





Since then there has been a mixed reaction in the neighborhoods over the quality of maintenance the home owners are paying for.  At the recent council meeting the home owners dissatisfaction was loud and clear.





The home owners were willing to pay for maintenance of the neighborhood landscaping, and were even willing to accept justified increases.  They were very unhappy however about the apparent lack of maintenance for which they had already paid.  Plus they questioned some of the charges in the contractor’s billing.





The problem appears to be that the Recreation Department, which was given the responsibility for administering the contracts of the private landscapers doing the maintenance, is stretched too thin trying to be both a recreation department and a street landscaping department.





The department has not only being given increased responsibilities without adding additional staff, but Councilmember Keller wanted them to add meetings with people from each of the 31 assessment districts to find out what they wanted.  This seems to be the way it goes lately.  Whenever the Council doesn’t want to make a decision, they ask city staff to either answer numerous questions or study the situation some more and get back to them.





Of course when the New Majority wants to do something, it’s remarkable how little information they need before taking action.  Their acceptance of the original Calthorpe 101 proposal without any questions and their current actions on the Urban Growth Boundary show they don’t need more information when they’ve already made up their minds.





But back to simply keeping the city running.  The residents of these LAD’s aren’t complaining about the assessments.  They’re complaining because nothing seems to be getting done.  And the city’s not sure what is being done because they don’t have the manpower to monitor it.  They have hired a professional landscaper to do that but he’s not on the job yet.





One suggestion I heard was that the city ask the newspaper to print the areas that will be worked on each week.  This would be similar to how the police notify the public which streets they will be heavily enforcing or how the school districts let parents know what the school lunch will be during any week.  The neighborhoods could then be expecting to see some landscape maintenance and report to the city if nothing happens.





If new neighborhoods are going to be assessed for public area maintenance, the city should insure they receive the services they paid for.    





In those areas where there are no LAD’s, the city will help (50/50) repair sidewalks that have been uprooted by trees and are hazardous to pedestrians. Other than that, the city is pretty much out of money to do anything to keep up the general appearances of the town.





It does seem to me, as I look around, that the city is becoming more and more unkempt and dirty. I don’t know what the solution could be, but I’m reluctant to suggest people volunteer free labor to do some cleanup when the city can spend $300,000 to construct a traffic roundabout at Casa Grande and Ely to replace four $50 stop signs 
